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File No.: 1071.10 
 
 November 21, 2022 
 
Chris Carroll, P. Eng., MBA 
Manager of Wastewater Services Division 
City of Winnipeg 
110 – 1199 Pacific Avenue 
Winnipeg MB  R3E 3S8 
ccarroll@winnipeg.ca   
 
Dear Chris Carroll: 
 
Re:  Environment Act Licence No. 2684 RRR - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration to Environment Act Licence 
No. 2684 RRR, received on October 19, 2022. The department understands you seek 
to replace the Newton Force Main river crossing. 

 
I approve your alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act. The change 

will not have a significant impact on the environment.  
 

Clauses 18 and 19, as amended October 22, 2018, and all other clauses of 
Environment Act Licence No. 2684 RRR remain in effect. 

 
Measures identified in your Portage Avenue Siphon Closure Report dated July 

14, 2022, should be implemented if needed. 
 
For questions regarding this approval, please contact Siobhan Burland Ross, 

Engineering Manager, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Siobhan.BurlandRoss@gov.mb.ca or 204-793-6487. 
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For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Nada Suresh, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch at Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca or 204- 945-8214. 

Sincerely, 

James Capotosto 
Director 

c. Kristal Harman
Yvonne Hawryliuk
Nada Suresh
Siobhan Burland Ross
Public Registry

Original Signed by

mailto:Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca

